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MEDIA RELEASE:  24 March 2009

For immediate release.

A Common Reality: Undiagnosed Impairment in Indigenous Communities.  

Response to Lateline program aired 23.03.09

On 23 March 2009, Lateline aired the first part of a two part story on Foetal Alcohol Syndrome (FAS).  The program highlighted that there are many people with undiagnosed FAS.

The Aboriginal Disability Network (ADN) and People with Disability Australia (PWD) are not surprised by this finding.  Both organisations regularly encounter people with undiagnosed impairments in Indigenous communities across the country, particularly amongst young people.

 “There is much to unpack in this area; however we consistently see examples of undiagnosed impairment - not just Foetal Alcohol Syndrome but also hearing and vision impairments, acquired brain injuries and cognitive impairments, particularly amongst young Indigenous people,” said ADN Executive Officer, Mr Damian Griffis.

“In our experience some parents are reluctant to come forward to get support because they fear being judged as bad parents.  Also of major concern is how some parts of the education system do not seem to be participating in the identification of impairment.  We are aware of incidences where young Indigenous people are viewed as troublemakers only to find out that they have an undiagnosed impairment that may be contributing to their frustration and behaviour” said Mr Griffis.
“The unmet needs of Indigenous people with disability remains a major concern.  The vast majority of Indigenous people with disability remain without a voice.  It is critical that the Commonwealth Government continue to support the building of a social movement of Indigenous people with disability and their carers.” added Therese Sands Executive Director, People with Disability Australia (PWD).
“We also need a more effective advocacy program to support Indigenous people with disability.  This must involve a concerted outreach strategy so that Indigenous people living with impairment can access the supports they need to participate in their own communities and the wider community.” said Matthew Bowden Executive Director, People with Disability Australia (PWD).
“One of the most meaningful ways we can create change in this area is by creating a social movement of Indigenous people with disability and their carers.  We believe that there will be no Closing the Gap unless the unmet needs of Indigenous people with disability are addressed.” concluded Mr Griffis.
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